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Message from Mike Hartnell, Headteacher 

It has been another busy week in terms of trips this week.  

Congratulations to the girls who went on the Digigirlz trip 

for receiving the Best Sustainable Concept award. Well 

done to you all! 

Thank you to the Year 10 parents who attended the Work 

Experience Evening this week. It is a fantastic opportunity 

to gain insight into work and get a feel for life after 

school. Also thank you to Mrs Fletcher and Mr Gellett for 

organising the evening. 

Next week we are hosting a Free Online Safety Workshop organised by NSPCC, O2 and Hampshire Police. It is an 

interactive workshop full of practical hints, tips and information to help you keep your children safe online.  

Places are available to book online, see page 4 of this newsletter for more information or visit our Facebook/

Twitter page for a direct link to book. With technology constantly changing, we as parents need to keep up! 

Key Dates for the Autumn Term: Week A 

Monday 2nd December 
INSET DAY - School closed 

to students 

Tuesday 3rd December Year 10 Job Interview Day 

Thursday 5th December 
Free Online Safety  

Workshop (See poster on 

Digigirlz Event at Microsoft 

In October, I received an email confirmation that Warblington School was 

successful in our application for the Digigirlz event. This one day event is 

organised and hosted by Microsoft at their headquarters in Reading and 

aims to promote Computer Science to girls in Year 8.  

On Monday 25th November, 200 girls from around the southern region 

attended this event. The students had an introductory talk by one of the 

‘Bosses’ at Microsoft, followed by another inspiring talk. The students 

were tasked with creating and programming something that would help 

the environment become a better and more sustainable place. Our two 

groups of 4 came up with brilliant ideas. One group creating a ‘Bin-Full’  

notifier which the council could use to collect full bins and the other group 

created a ‘Micro-bead’ collector which would scour the sea for microbeads 

which would then be collected. The students, once finished with their task, 

presented their ideas to a panel of 4 

judges (Dragon’s Den style). 3 awards 

were given: Best pitch, Best use of 

technology, and best sustainable concept. Warblington School won the best 

sustainable concept and beat approximately 50 other groups to do this. 

Well done girls! I am very proud of what you achieved! 

Mr Godfrey, Teacher of ICT & Computing 
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Digital Leaders’ E-Safety  

Tip of the Week 

Girls (40.6%) are much more likely to be 

victims of cyberbullying than boys (28.8%) 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/warblingtonschool/ 

Portsmouth Geography Field Trip 

On Wednesday and Thursday this week, the Geography department 
took 32 Year 9 students to Commercial Road and Gunwharf Quays in 

Portsmouth to undertake Urban Studies fieldwork. Students collected 
primary data and experienced a range of fieldwork techniques that 

they will use in their GCSE exam. The trip reinforced theories of urban 
regeneration which they had studied in class and will help them gain 

higher marks in their exams. Well done to all students involved!  
Mr Strzelec & Mr Crowe 
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School Lunch Menu  
Monday 2nd December - Friday 6th December  

Article 24 Every child has the right to the best possible health. Governments must provide good quality 
health care, clean water, nutritious food and a clean environment so that children can stay healthy. Richer 
counties must help poorer countries achieve this.  

Average Attendance Figures for 
Week Ending 22nd November 2019 

Year Group Total % 

Year 7 96.2 

Year 8 93.4 

Year 9 93.0 

Year 10 91.6 

Year 11 92.0 

The Government Target is 95% 

Warblington Attendance for this year is  

93.3% 

Havant & Waterlooville  

Football Club Upcoming Fixtures 

 

Havant & Waterlooville FC V Chippenham Town 

Saturday 7th December - 3:00pm 

Havant & Waterlooville FC V Weymouth 

Thursday 26th December - 3:00pm 

Havant & Waterlooville FC V Weymouth 

Saturday 4th January - 3:00pm 
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Students of the Week 

7A - Lottie H & Millie R 

7B - Lola O & Owen S 

7C - Abigail B & Lyndon R 

7D - Addison L & Harry P 

8A - Jack B & Max J 

8C - Rebecca F & Anthony W 

8D - Ruby H & Tristan B 

8E - Sarah T & Harvey N 

10A - Sophie S & Koray D 

10B - Bozhidar A & Kayden C 

11A - Bethany L & Lewis P 

11B - Mollie J & Alfred B 

11C - Leonie T & Sammy F 

11D - Emily N & Brett T 

11E - Emily L & Jess F 

 

 

 

Well Done! 

Beacon Food Bank 

This Christmas we are collecting food for the Beacon Food Bank in Havant who provide food hampers for those 

in need. Please donate any tinned/dry no perishable goods to Reception. A few examples of items required are: 

 Coffee and Tea 

 Rice 

 Sugar (500g) 

 Baked Beans 

 Cereals 

 Soup 

 Tinned Meat/Fish 

 Custard 

 Tinned Fruit/Vegetables 

 Rice Puddings 

 Pasta 

 Bottles of Squash 

 Biscuits 

 Cooking Sauces 

 Jam or Marmalade 

 Meals in a tin 

9A - Kayleigh G & Finley B 

9B - Ruby C & Will J 

9C - Ellie W & Tom W 

9D - Sophie S & Ronnie P 

9E - Eloisa D & Billy B 
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Warblington School 

After School Clubs 2019-2020 - Autumn Term 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Girls Rugby Club 

All Years 

3:00pm-4:00pm 

 Netball Club 

All years, girls 

3:00pm-4:00pm 

Boys Football 

All years 

3:00pm-4:00pm 

  

Boys Rugby Club 

All Years 

3:00pm-4:00pm 

  Digital Leaders 

Year 7 & 8 

(by invitation only) 

3:00pm-4:00pm 

Art Club 

All years, boys & girls 

3:00pm-4:00pm 

  

Hockey Club 

All Years, boys & girls 

3:00pm-4:00pm 

   Rock Challenge 

All Years, boys & girls 

Drama & Dance Studio 

GCSE Art Club 

GCSE Art students 

3:00pm-5:00pm 

  

Homework Club 

3:00pm-3:30pm 

Learning Support 

  Homework Club 

3:00pm-3:30pm 

Learning Support 

Homework Club 

3:00pm-3:30pm 

Learning Support 

  

Warblington School 

Year 11 Revision Timetable 

Time Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 Week A 

3pm Maths  English Science Spanish 

PE  

 Week B 

3pm Food Tech 

Creative iMedia 

 French  

Music 

Art/Photography 

Geography 

DIT Study Club 

Graphics 

 Graphics 

Creative 

iMedia 

4pm   Creative iMedia Art/Photography  
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Mission Christmas 

Year 8 are collecting gifts for Mission Christmas. Please donate any 

new and unwrapped items into the box in Reception. 

Thank you in advance for your kind donations! 


